
CO2

new vehicles will be reclassified according to their
CO2 emissions. If you own a vehicle registered after
1 July 2019, check its CO2 emission class in 
the manufacturing documents or at:

THE WAY TOLLS
ARE CALCULATED  
IS CHANGING

Starting from 1 March 2024

www.mytocz.eu/co2/en

.



DO I NEED TO TAKE ANY ACTION? 
THE CRITICAL DATE IS THE 1st VEHICLE REGISTRATION

 
 

 
 

 

• It is not mandatory for carriers to take any action. Initially, all vehicles will be 
       classified in CO2 emission class 1 which, according to preliminary estimates
       includes more than 90% of vehicles. 

• Vehicles with a first registration date of before 1 July 2019 and all M2 and M3 vehicles
       (buses) will not eligible for a higher CO2 emission class (2 – 5). Operators of these vehicles
       do not need to take any action *(except for vehicles powered purely by electric energy and
       hydrogen - these belong to CO2 emission class 5).

•     The change introduces five CO2 emission classes. Charges are highest for CO2 emission
       class 1, while CO2 emission class 5 is reserved for emission-free vehicles.

•     The assignment of a higher CO2 emission class for vehicles registered after 1 July 2019
       is automatic. If the required information about the vehicle is not available to accurately
       assign it to CO2 emission class 2, 3, 4 or 5, it will be assigned to CO2 emission class 1.
       Use the CO2 Emission Class Finder for verification at www.mytocz.eu/en/co2.
 
 

  

I HAVE A VEHICLE REGISTERED AFTER 1 JULY 2019 AND THE EMISSION
CLASS FINDER CONFIRMED THE POSSIBILITY OF ASSIGNMENT TO 
A HIGHER CO2 EMISSION CLASS. WHAT SHOULD I DO NEXT?

•    If you require your vehicle to be assigned to a  class higher than the CO2 emission class 1, 
      you will have to submit documents demonstrating that it meets the requirements of
      the Electronic Toll System (in particular data from the manufacturing documents: COC, CIF).
      This can be done by submitting the documents through the Customer Zone
      (www.mytocz.eu/en) or via e-mail, or at Contact Points. Selected fuel card issuers will also
      help their clients to submit the documents.

• If the vehicle is not classified correctly, the operator will not face any penalties.

YOU CAN FIND DETAILED INFORMATION ABOUT THE INTRODUCTION OF CO2.
EMISSION CLASSES AND THE CO2 EMISSION CLASS FINDER AT 
WWW.MYTOCZ.EU/CO2/EN

 


